
Sayyid Al-Hakeem Discusses Political Developments, Security Readiness with
Popular Mobilization Authority Leader

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of the National State Powers Alliance, met with Mr. Falih Al-

Fayyadh,  head  of  the  Popular  Mobilization  Authority,  to  discuss  the  latest  political

developments in Iraq and the importance of maintaining security and military readiness. The

discussion  underscored  the  need  to  preserve  the  Popular  Mobilization  Forces  (PMF)  as  a

cornerstone of Iraq’s national defense system and to support their role in maintaining security

and stability across the country.

During the meeting, Sayyid Al-Hakeem highlighted Iraq’s current state of political, security,

and social stability, emphasizing that all parties have the responsibility to sustain and

strengthen this stability. H.E. stressed the importance of enhancing security and military

preparedness to address regional developments, advocating for a balanced approach that avoids

exaggerating and underestimating challenges.

H.E. reiterated the call for unity and national cohesion to confront internal and external

challenges. He emphasized that collaboration and coordination among all national forces are the

most effective means to bolster Iraq’s security and stability.


